CANADIAN DEXTER CATTLE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING October 23, 2019
A meeting of the Canadian Dexter Cattle Association Board of Directors was held by conference call on October 23, 2019. 
Present: Ian Payne (Acting President), Mike Lafortune, Sue McLachlan, Ron Black (Recording Secretary)

Absent: Sera Fradgley, Anne Smyth, Becky Williams
Ian Payne called the meeting to order. As there was not a quorum, it was acknowledged that this would be an unofficial meeting with no significant decisions being made. Ron Black indicated that primarily the meeting was being held to review reports prior to the Annual General Meeting to be held on October 30th. 
It was acknowledged that Mike Lafortune had resigned as President and Becky Williams as Vice-President and that Ian Payne had agreed to serve as Acting President until the Board meeting after the Annual Meeting.

AGENDA: There was consensus that the circulated agenda be accepted. 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Approval of the minutes of the meeting held July 17, 2019 was deferred due to the absence of a quorum. 
REPORTS & BUSINESS ARISING FROM REPORTS:

a) Treasurer & Membership: Ron Black reported that as of September 30, 2019, the Association had revenue in 2019 of $8,832 and expenses of $6,002 for a surplus to date of $2,830. The bank account balance on September 30th was $9,152. For 2019 to date, the CDCA has 74 paid standard members, and 12 complimentary junior members. As of September 30th, there had been 57 registrations and 54 transfers in 2019, compared to 87 registrations and 85 transfers for the same period in 2018.   
b) 4-H: Ron Black reported that Anne Smyth had forwarded letters and pictures received from two 4-H members at 100 Mile House BC to which he would be sending awards. Ian Payne reported that he knew of two members in Stormont County, Ontario, who had used Dexters as well. 
c) Website/Social Media/Newsletter: Mike Lafortune reported that he has been working on getting the Facebook page for the CDCA set up and aimed to complete it by the coming weekend. The Instagram page is already in use. Sue McLachlan indicated that in the coming year, she would be willing to become involved in maintaining the social media presence of the CDCA. 

Ron Black reported that Becky Williams had recommended that if Simone Buck is willing, she be listed as the contact for website submissions so that they go directly to her.  
NEW BUSINESS:

a) Review of AGM agenda: Ron Black reviewed the agenda for the Annual Meeting which has been circulated to members by mail. No changes or additions were made.  
b) Nominations for Directors: Four directors must be elected during the Annual Meeting. Anne Smyth had indicated that she had been in contact with Nikki Moren who is willing to let her name stand. Mike Lafortune indicated that if there are not enough nominees at the Annual Meeting, he would stay on the Board as a director only. 

c) Membership Renewal Notices: There was consensus that membership renewal notices for 2020 be sent out with the minutes of the Annual Meeting.   
NEXT MEETING: The next directors meeting will be held following the Annual Meeting. 
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned by Ian Payne.        
